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 The President’s Message—Cheryl Fletcher   Inside This Issue  

 

“Spring is the time of plans and projects.” ~ Leo Tolstoy 

 

Dear Members, 

While you are busy completing your spring cleaning tasks, don’t forget to 
keep us in your thoughts and donate your gently loved books to Donald 
Dungan and Mesa Verde bookstores. Friends of Costa Mesa Libraries has 
been able to fund meaningful and engaging programs at both libraries with 
money we raise at the Friends’ Bookstores and through Memberships. 
Donating books is a simple, ordinary act that has far reaching 
consequences. In Mike Gayle’s The Museum of Ordinary People, a young 
woman discovers that creating a museum of sentimental, everyday items 
leads her and others to healing and community connections. You will take 
away from this thoughtful story that even though we come from varied 
backgrounds and cultures, we have shared experiences with life and 
death. Look around you and engage in life. Engage with your community 
through the public library.  

 

Kind Regards, 

 

Cheryl Fletcher 

President FOCML 
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Please welcome Lauren Macdonald – the new secretary for the 
Friends of the Costa Mesa Libraries! 
 
Lauren is from Lake Havasu City, Arizona. She loves reading, 
hiking, cooking, spending time with family, and visiting Disneyland.  
 
She has been living in Costa Mesa since 2022, and is very  excited 
to be a part of Friends of the Costa Mesa Libraries. As she says 
“It’s an honor to support an organization that offers such valuable 
services to our community.” 
 
Welcome Lauren! 
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See the QR Code for the Calendar 
 

 
Sarita Dangond, Branch Manager Vivian Strabala, Branch Manager 
Donald Dungan Library Mesa Verde Library 
1855 Park Avenue, Costa Mesa 2969 Mesa Verde Drive, Costa Mesa 
949/646-8845 714/546-5274 

Hours: Mon – Thurs 10am – 7pm and Fri - Sun 9am – 5pm 

OC Public Libraries (OCPL) 

A Library for Everyone 

Costa Mesa Libraries, part of OCPL, are community hubs, connecting people to essential services and 
resources and building communities of lifelong learners. 

OCPL helps our communities learn, explore, connect and have fun! Our programs explore arts, culture, 
health, civics, science, history and technology. Career and business resources assist job seekers and small 
businesses. Online, library patrons access databases, research materials, stream videos, listen to eBooks 
and receive reference services and homework help via chat. 

OCPL introduced the Library of Things collection in 2024. Costa Mesa Donald Dungan houses a portion of 
the collection.  Mesa Verde Library recently held an Open House to display its Library of Things collection, 
which includes musical instruments, outside games, and toys. Why buy when you can borrow? 

Summer is coming! It’s time to Level Up at OC Public Libraries’ Summer Reading Challenge, which runs 
from June 16 to August 3.  Visit the library or sign up online this summer! Check the online calendar for 
special performers and programs being scheduled at both Costa Mesa branches. 

 

 
 

Lunch at the Library Monday – Friday, 12pm-1pm for children and teens 18 and under this summer! Check 
the calendar for upcoming dates for lunch, performances and activities! 

 
 

See the QR Code above for the Calendar 

Costa Mesa Libraries Are Here To Serve You! 
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Dear Friends, 

 I always love this time of year. The days are longer for hiking, enjoying nature and reading. We have had 
some beautiful weather. We look forward to being involved in some great book sales. 

 The Friends are on our second membership perks contest this year. 

All members who have joined or renewed for 2025 or have a Lifetime Membership will be entered in a 
drawing for a chance to win a $25.00 gift card to a local business, a Friends book bag or a $5.00 bookstore 
coupon. These drawings will be held 4 times a year. Here are the winners for our second drawing for 2025: 

Chloe and Edward Conti>>$25.00 gift card to Kenwood’s 

Lynne Coenen>> Friends bookbag 

Scott and Mary DeBoom>>$5.00 bookstore coupon  

The Friends of the Costa Mesa Libraries invite you to join or renew your membership if you haven’t already 
done so, become a Friend now and your membership will not expire until December 31, 2025. 

We have provided a membership form in the newsletter or you may join on our website. Your membership 
expiration date is printed on your newsletter address label. For our members who receive the Binding by 
email please contact us for your expiration date. 

Be sure and stop by one or both of our great bookstores for some great bargains on books. We hope that 
you are able to join us at our next book sale event. 

 We appreciate your continuing support very much and hope to hear from you soon. 

 

Cheryl and Maurice Dollison 

V.P., Membership 

 

Special Thanks to Our 2025 Patrons! 
 
Karen & Joe Barloon Lane & Linda Koluvek Tina Reinemann & Denise Palaferi 

Megan Delaney Julie Lawson & Family Terry Ratfield 

Doreen Dzaman Deborah Lucas Barbara & Dan Rycroft 

Irene Engard Ellida Maki Mike & Sandy Scheafer 

Shannon Gibson Patricia & Russell McFarland Nora Sharpe 

Cheiko Ishiyama Miroaki Nakamura Elizabeth White 

Deborah & Terry Koken Joni B. Nichols Ethelyn A. Wilson 

Ursula G. Olen Bonnie Winslow  

 
Free Summer Meals for Kids at the Library! 

 
Starting on June 20, Donald Dungan will offer healthy lunches to children and teens 18 and under on 
weekdays around noon. All meals are served on a first-come-first-served basis, and no registration, 
identification or application is needed. The initiative collaborates with libraries across the state to offer 
nourishment along with activities to help prevent summer learning loss for children and teens, particularly 
in lower-income communities. 

 

Your Membership Matters 



Supporting Excellence in Library Services Since 1960 
Spring 2025  

 

 
 

Judy & Norman Ablett John D. Adams, Jr. Susan & Richio Aikawa Richard Alexander 
Susie & Harlan Andersen Janette Anderson Laura Anderson & Ted Schulman 
Lisa & Joe Banning Toby & Peter Baran Kathy & Jess Bequette Carolyn Bjork 
Darcy & Ross Bolton Millie& Myron Bonca Dale Braun Wendy Bryan 
AA & Audrey Burnand Chris Cameron & Bill Butler Steph Campbell LuAnn & Rick Campo  
Ken Cave Victoria Chau Susanna Clemans Edward & Chloe Conti 
Jon & Katie Crawford Tracey & Hugh Daschbach  Victoria Davis Marian & Pete Dickey 
Cheryl & Maurice Dollison Joan M. Donahue Jane & Randy Embrey Susan Baer Epstein 
Patricia Evans Lori Ann Farrell Lois & James Fisher K. & J. Fitzpatrick 
Cheryl & Jonathan Fletcher Marilyn M. Fry Mae Gale Joanne C. Gant 
Sydney & Larry Gielow  Thomas & Judith Gielow  Mary Ellen Goddard Tamar & Dan Goldmann 
Elizabeth Grant Anne Hinkle Mary Hornbuckle Cheryl Hosman 
R & Branka Hubbard  Ruby Hunt Diana Jason Diane Richardson Johnson 
Hans Kammeyer Debby & Terry Koken Sue & Kurth Krause Janet Krochman  
Judith & Andy Lamb  Peggy Lenhart Regina Lesley Susan Lester  
Rachel Levin Lea Lowe Carolyn Marsh Jeff Mathews  
Christy McAnlis  Robert Mohr Katherine Monsour Barbara & Steve Morihiro 
David Morihiro  Sandra & Joe Moyer Brion Munsey Crystal Nay  
Sherrie & Darrell Neft  James M. Neighbors Dolores N. Nevins Minh Nguyen  
Thuc X. Nguyen  Emily Nytschyk Cheryl & Bob Ooten Sue Paskerian  
Elizabeth V. Pattison  Diane M. Pavesic Roberta & Avi Peri David & Jessica Pierucci 
M.& D. Pietenpol  Cynthia Reynolds Roz Mattson Riessen Lene & Jim Righeimer  
John D. Rittenhouse Carolyn Russell Dianne Louise Russell T. & R. Rutledge  
Barbara & Dan Rycroft  Tina & Ken Ryder Terry Sanders Candi & Tony Sary  
Arlene Schafer Sandi & Mike Scheafer   Belinda Schober Laurie Schoner  
In Memory of Judy Shane  Marilyn & Terry Shaw   Willa Sigler Gene Stanley  
Dean & Donna Stapleton  Barbara Steck Trinh Al & R. Tasedan Barbara Thibault  
Carolyn Thomas Pauline Thomas Janet Thompson Aniz Uhler  
Sam & Cindee Watson  Patricia Weed Laurie & Larry Weichman Kathleen West  
Joyce Woerner Alison & Andrew Wright  Van O. Wright Donna Yelich  
Arlene Young  Kathie & Ray Young 

 

 
What is Being Done in California About the Executive Order Halting Library Funding 

 
As National Library Week begins, California announced a lawsuit against the federal administration after millions 
of dollars in grants to state libraries were terminated abruptly. This threatens federal funding to California libraries 
that support library staff and critical library programs, including literacy and language tutoring and summer 
reading and activity programs. 
 
In California, we know libraries hold more than books. Libraries, and librarians, stand at the crossroads of 
opportunity and information, offering countless programs and supports for everyone in the community, from 
career help to free meals for children. An attack on libraries is an attack on communities – and California is 
fighting back. 

Our Very Special Friends 
Our Life Members 
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LIBRARIES 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 

Level Amount Benefit Description 

Circle One 
 

 

 

Individual $15/year The Binding newsletter, e-mail notification of special events 

and activities. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your membership and help. 

Want to help more? 

Please volunteer a little of your time. We Train! 

If your interested in volunteering, 

please circle areas of interest below or specify an interest, 

we will give you a call. 

• Bookstore 

Public Relations 

Serve on a Committee 

Membership 

• Serve on Friends' Board 
• Other  

 
311"'19 

• Marketing Book Sale Day   

Supporting Excellence in 

Library Services Since 1960 

- ----------------------------------------------1 

 
Family 

 
 
 

 
Life 

 
$20/year 

$50/year 

 
Same as above. 

Same as above, PLUS Friends tote bag & acknowledgement 
in each issue of The Binding newsletter and our website. 

Our Libraries 
Donald Dungan Library 
1855 Park Avenue 

Costa Mesa, CA 92627 

949.646.8845 

$200 
 

Same as above, PLUS placement on Life Membership rolls in 
our libraries and in each issue of The Binding newsletter. 

Business/ $100/ Same as Patron, PLUS business card size advertisement in 

Organization year each issue of newsletter and a framed sponsorship certificate 

suitable for framing. 

Mesa Verde Library 
2969 Mesa Verde Drive 

Costa Mesa, CA 92626 

714.546.5274 

Benefactor $500 Same as Patron, PLUS recognition at our book used stores. 

Life Business $1,000 Same as Business/Organization for Life. 

Name/Contact: 
 

 
Street: City, State, Zip: 

 
 
Phone: Business Name: 

 

 
Email: Website: 

 
How would you like to receive The Binding? Circle one: Email or Postal Mail 

Membership, Circle one: New or Renewing 

Please make checks payable to: Friends of the Costa Mesa Libraries. 

Mail check & Membership Application to address listed under 

Contact Information, Attention Membership. 

Friends Used 

Book Stores 
located at 

• Mesa Verde Library 

Donald Dungan Library 

Contact 

Information 
Friends of the Costa Mesa 
Libraries 

2969 Mesa Verde Drive East 

Costa Mesa, CA 92626 
714.438 0517 

www.friendscmlibraries.org 

friendscmlibraries@att.net 

 

 
The Friends of the Costa Mesa 

Libraries is a 501©(3) charitable 

organization. Donations are tax 

deductible as allowed by law. 
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“The Binding” is published four times each year—Winter (January), 
Spring (April), Summer (July), Fall (October). The Binding is for the 
staff, volun- teers, and members of the Friends of the Costa Mesa 
Libraries. 
 
Current Board Members of the Friends:  

President— Cheryl Fletcher 

V.P. Membership—Cheryl & Maurice Dollison 

V.P. Programs-Candi Sary  

Secretary-Lauren Macdonald 

Treasurer-Branka Hubbard 

The Binding Editor—Steph Campbell  

 
 

 
NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 

Articles for submission should be written in Microsoft Word and 
emailed to scampbell0128@gmail.com with “Newsletter Submission” 
in the subject line. Photos are encouraged. Submission does not 
guarantee publication. 


